
NOTICE TO THE BAR 

2011-2013 SUPREME COURT FAMILY PRACTICE COMMITTEE – SUPPLEMENTAL 

REPORT ON THE CHILD SUPPORT GUIDELINES 

PUBLICATION FOR COMMENT 

Published for comment with this notice is the April 10, 2013 Supplemental Report of the 2011-

2013 Supreme Court Family Practice Committee. This Supplemental Report focuses on the Child 

Support Guidelines and related issues and presents the results of the federally required 

quadrennial review conducted pursuant to the Family Support Act of 1988 (42 U.S.C.A. § 

667(a)) and 45 C.F.R. 302.56(e). The Committee’s initial report was previously published 
for comment by notice dated February 1, 2013. 

This Supplemental Report will also be available on the Judiciary’s internet website at 
http://www.judiciary.state.nj.us/reports2013/index.htm. 

Please note that one of the attachments to this Supplemental Report is the 457 page report of 

the Rutgers School of Social Work, New Jersey Child Support Institute (the expert retained for this 

quadrennial review). That report is available on the Judiciary’s website at the above site 
address. Based on the findings set forth in the expert’s report, the Family Practice 

Committee thus proposes amendments to Rules of Court Appendices IX-A through IX-D and 
IX-F (Attachments A through E of the Practice Committee’s Supplemental Report). 

Please submit any comments on the amendments or other recommendations in this 
Supplemental Report in writing by Wednesday, May 15, 2013 to: 

Glenn A. Grant, J.A.D. 

Acting Administrative Director of the Courts 

Rules Comments (Child Support Guidelines) 

Hughes Justice Complex; P.O. Box 037 
Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0037 

Comments on the Committee reports and recommendations may also be submitted via 
Internet e-mail to the following address: Comments.Mailbox@njcourts.gov. 

The Supreme Court will not consider comments submitted anonymously. Thus, those 

submitting comments by mail should include their name and address and those submitting 

comments by e-mail should include their name and e-mail address. Comments submitted 

may be subject to public disclosure after the Court has acted on the committee reports and 
supplemental reports. 

The Supreme Court will be acting on reports and recommendations and recommendations of 

its rules committees in June-July 2013, with any rule amendments likely to become 

effective September 1, 2013. 

Glenn A. Grant, J.A.D. 
Acting Administrative Director of the Courts 

Dated: April 10, 2013 
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